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Sofia, 5 June 2006
TO:

- PROFESSOR TOKUSHEV, PRESIDENT OF THE LEGAL POLICY COMMISSION IN THE SUPREME JUDICIAL COUNCIL

- ALL THE MEMBERS OF THE SUPREME JUDICIAL COUNCIL
Dear Professor Tokushev:
Dear distinguished members of the SJC:

According to the Twinning Contract, we have been able to finish, without any delay and according to the schedule fixed, component 6 of the Project, Strengthening the Capacities of the SJC, which is in close connection with component 4, related to the evaluation of Magistrates.
It is very important to highlight, that in the last Monitoring Report –Brussels 16 May 2006- it is fixed as a clearly identified aspect to cover the need to create an Evaluation and Supervision Department in the SJC, in order to guarantee an uniform mechanism for evaluation and not regional or local ones (“…A uniform mechanism with well defined criteria for assessing the quality of the work of magistrates is not in place yet. The Supreme Judicial Council has no specialised department responsible for this task. Corruption within the judiciary remains a serious challenge ...“). Consequently, futher work in this direction seems to be very necessary.
Again, in line with our previous letter on 14 March 2006, we recommend the need to communicate to the Ministry of Justice for a minor reform in the JSA in order to allow judges, prosecutors and investigators to be appointed for this new Evaluation and Supervision Department (the same as they can be appointed to the NIJ) as specialists for the SJC, working in the General Secretariat of the Supreme Judicial Council. 

This minor reform in the Judicial System Act should then include:

1. This possibility for Magistrates to be appointed to the SJC 

2. That for the time Magistrates work for the SJC: 

a. They are entitled to receive a salary equivalent to that they received in their Courts of origin;
b. The time of service will be regarded as time served in the Courts for the purpose of seniority;
c. They have the right to return to their Courts of origin when their term in the Council expires
3. The right of evaluated magistrates to appeal against the SJC decisions concerning the evaluation.

I am enclosing you the following documentation:

1. Summary conclusions on the National Seminar on Evaluation held from 15 to 17 May.
2. Final analysis of the SJC draft ordinance on evaluation made by this Project experts working in component 4 (evaluation).

3. Report of the last activity in component 6 (SJC capacities).

4. Final experts’ proposals for component 6 related to:

a. The creation of the Evaluation and Supervision Department in the SJC, covering recommendations for minor amendments in the JSA and for introducing new provisions in the Regulation for the work of the SJC and its administration.
b. Amendments to Section V (Employees in the administration of the Supreme Judicial Council) of Chapter six (Administration of the SJC) (articles 77 to 82) of the Regulation for the work of the SJC and its administration proposing a new wording (from articles 77 to 107).
We all hope that these proposals can cover the expectations and requirements necessary to fulfil the objectives committed with this Project.  

Sincerely yours,

Manuel Mazuelos Fernández-Figueroa
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